
CONTOOCOOK VALLEY SCHOOL DISTRICT 
 

Notice of Public Hearings 
 

Tuesday, December 7, 2021 

7:00 p.m. 
 

SAU #1 
106 Hancock Road 

Peterborough, NH  03458 
 

In accordance with RSA 198:20-c,II, a public hearing will be held by the Contoocook Valley School 
Board for the purpose of expending funds from the ConVal Building Capital Reserve Fund for the 2021-
2022 fiscal year for work on the atrium roofs at our middle schools.  
 
In accordance with RSA 198:20-c,II, a public hearing will be held by the Contoocook Valley School 
Board for the purpose of expending funds from the Special Education Trust Fund created under RSA 
198:20-c for the purpose of professional services for students. 
 
In accordance with RSA 198:20-c,II, a public hearing will be held by the Contoocook Valley School 
Board for the purpose of expending funds from the Equipment Capital Reserve Trust Fund created 
under RSA 198:20-c for the purchase of a replacement vehicle.  
 

Minutes 
 

Public Hearing(s) 
Tuesday, December 7, 2021 

7:00 p.m.  
 

Tim Theberge called the Public Hearing(s) to order at 7:03 p.m.  
 
Tim Theberge stated that these hearings are held in accordance with RSA 198:20-c,II for the purpose 
of expending reserve funds.  
 
ConVal Building Capital Reserve Fund for work on the atrium roofs at both middle schools -   
Tim Grossi said that work on the atrium roofs in the amount of $505,400 at South Meadow School 
and $101,300 at Great Brook School is necessary.   
Tim Theberge asked if anyone present had questions. There were none. 

Dick Dunning moved to approve the funds as presented for work on the atrium roofs.   
Katherine Heck second.  Unanimous.  
 
Special Education Trust Fund – Ben Moenter reported that this request is for special related services 
for students, in the amount of $197,298.00.   
Tim Theberge asked if anyone present had questions. There were none. 

Katherine Heck moved to expend $197,298.00 from the Special Education Trust Fund for the 
purpose of related services for students. 
Dick Dunning second.  Unanimous.  
 
Equipment Capital Reserve Trust Fund:  Tim Grossi said that this request is for $42,841 for a 
replacement vehicle for maintenance from Banks Chevrolet.  Competitive pricing was received. 
Tim Theberge asked if anyone present had questions. There were none. 

Dick Dunning moved to approve $42,841.00 for purchase of vehicle.  Katherine Heck second.  
Unanimous.  
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Brenda Marschok 

 


